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Transportation Advisory Board /%\
Minutes of Regular Meeting CHATHAM COUNTY
L. bl
August 24, 2010, 5:30pm A —
CCCC Multi-Purpose Room e )

764 West St, Pittsboro

Voting Members Present Non-Voting Members Present ers Present

Mary Bastin Larry Cheek, Siler City issa Guilbeau, staff
David Bordsen Tom Vanderbeck, County ck, Triangle Area Rural
Philip Bors Commissioner

Faythe Canson Clark, Chair
Dale Chodorow

Robin Emerson

Delonda Alexander

1. Purpose and Agenda for today’s megeting

Faythe Canson-Clark called the meeting er and thanked e ne for attending.

Action Items

2. Approval of Minutes fr ar Meeting

minutes. Phil Bors seconded the motion. The

regarding a sustainable task force that leverages federal funds for transportation and would like to
brihg this to he attention ofithe Boayc Commissioners.

ked for clarification on‘suggestions regarding transportation policy. Paul Black and Mr.
e Triangle Area Rural Planning Organization (TARPO) and the Chatham
County Boar issioners (BOC) would welcome suggestions concerning policy.

Mr. Bors cited No ina Department of Transportation’s (NCDOT) policy regarding no
sidewalks on state roads that extend outside municipalities. To his knowledge, Chatham County is
the only county that has accepted maintenance responsibility for a sidewalk.

Mr. Vanderbeck discussed NCDOT’s policy and Mr. Black explained NCDOT'’s state street-aid (Powell
Bill) as it relates to sidewalks. Mr. Black indicated that the sidewalk policy is unlikely to change
unless it is incorporated into a roadway project during the engineering phase.

Ms. Canson-Clark wants to make sure that Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) suggestions are
moved forward to the BOC and beyond.
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David Bordsen asked Mr. Vanderbeck for suggestions on topics that should be considered for
legislative consideration.

Mr. Black discussed the equity formula (urban/rural balance) and Mobility Fund.

Larry Cheek asked Mr. Vanderbeck if going through the TARPO committee would be beneficial to
help move policies forward. Mr. Vanderbeck indicated that was a good idea.

Information & Discussion

4. Presentation on Rural Planning Organizations, by Paul Black, T

7. Adjourn

Secretary

Mr. Black provided a presentation on rural planning organization resentation is available on

the TAB website.

Ms. Canson Clark asked about health modeling. Mr. Blacks&ai ses CMAQ modeling
standards. Mr. Bors offered to pass along informatio modeling with respect to
transportation that is being used in California.

Mr. Vanderbeck asked what the TAB’s level of commi
process. Mr. Black indicated it would be a once-a-mont ment for about 18 months.

Update from Strategic Plan Subcom e
Mr. Bors gave a brief update from the su e. The subco e’has developed an outline
for the mission and purpose of the group. They orking with'Ms. Guilbeau.

Mr. Bordsen asks that everyone be mindful of theirdindividual intérests as they pertain to the TAB
and how these interest elpful as the board moves forward.

Ms. Guilbeau provided HUD/DOT,grant that the County submitted for the
comprehensi d the group about the upcoming Accessible
TranspMp on ber 15 and 16. She mentioned that NCDOT informally
announced that Chatham Transit hadibeen awarded the 5310 and 5316 grants that they applied for
early this year.

Mr. Bors moved to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Emerson seconded. Meeting was adjourned.

Next Meeting: September 28, 2010 at 5:30pm in the Agricultural Building Auditorium
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